Communication from Public

Name: Joshua Thierry
Date Submitted: 09/19/2022 01:44 PM
Council File No: 20-1482

Comments for Public Posting: Please keep slope park as an open space in Silver Lake! As a
nearby resident and someone who loves walking the hilly
neighborhoods here I actively use this park and enjoy it alot. It is
an integral part of the pedestrian infrastructure for the
neighborhood as well as a spot to rest and enjoy shade and nature.
Additionally it is unique and historic. Please leave it as the public
asset it is. Thank you.



